STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF DEMOCRATIC PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF KOREA AT THE 33rd SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(9 May 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. We welcome recent positive developments in the Korean Peninsula, particularly the DPRK’s pledge towards denuclearisation. The renewed diplomatic discussions between the two Korean countries, including an official visit to the DPRK by the President of Republic of Korea and most importantly the signing of the Panmunjom Declaration for Peace, Prosperity and Unification of the Korean Peninsula are important milestones that could have great impact on the promotion and protection of human rights.
3. At national level, we note the DPRK’s adoption of legislative and institutional measures to implement previous recommendations. Noteworthy is the adoption of the 5-Year Strategy for National Economic Development that covers all sectors including education, health, labour and construction to further improve the livelihoods of its people.
4. To address the challenges that still remain in the protection of human rights, Botswana makes the following two recommendations:
i. Cooperate with human rights mechanisms, including the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in the DPRK. 
ii. Consider increasing budget allocations to health, education and social sectors, within the 5-Year Strategy for National Economic Development, to ensure improved access to services in rural areas.
5. We wish the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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